When whole Erasmus + project started, I had to pick one or more of the worst students in our school and teach him some stuff and try to get him out of his education trouble. I decided to pick one of my good friends, but this decision was a tough one. He had big problems with English language, he was actually unable to even say anything in English. 
So first of all we decided to pick 3 days in week that we'll meet each other after lessons at school and sometimes one more day we can meet in my or his house to get more practise.  We had lots of things to do, first of all we had to improve all his failed exams. After the first half of the school-year he has improved all of them and started to catch up with the ones from the present year. The result after the end of the school-year was such that he has improved all of his failed exams, and English was not longer a big problem for him. 
Now we are meeting each other only two times a week, because all our Erasmus+ meetings made him a more clever person. Now he speaks English quite well. After all things happened I started to think about teaching using peer method somebody else. 

Now I understand and respect more every teacher because of all pains that they got when they must teach us. At the end I have a short message to all youngsters that will read this in future. Respect your teachers for all things they do for you because they just want to teach you many useful things.

Bartek Łobodziński  (class I a, age 14)
